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As an extension of the USL, KLA's mission is to serve players, parents, coaches, officials, program administrators, leagues, members, and fans.

Board Meeting
November 10, 2014
Attendance- Kevin Burns (via phone), Brandon Davis, Ann Fleming, Sean Fox, Rachel Harman, Dennis Johnson, Scott Krantz, Tom McKee, Erin Meyer, Greg Schuler, Bill Simms, Malorie Stockwell (via phone) and Dean Walker (via phone).
Absent- Charles Brown, Wayne Coffey, Tim Donley, Mike Havill, Virgil Lyons, Chris Niblock, and Andy Tarter

Greg opened the meeting at 6:15 PM 

Sean made a motion “to approve the October 6th Annual Meeting minutes as sent”; Tom seconded and the motion passed unanimously. Brandon made a motion “to approve the October 6th Board meeting minutes as sent”; Tom seconded and the motion passed unanimously.
Nominating Committee-

Ann made a recommendation from committee to nominate Scott Krantz to the Board as Louisville Youth Commissioner and Rachel Harman to the Board; Sean seconded and the nomination was unanimously approved. Ann then nominated Rachel Harman as Secretary; this was seconded by Sean and approved unanimously.
Greg welcomed Erin Meyer who will serve as the appointed representative for KLUB.

Education & Training-

Dean reported that the USL Level I & II men’s & women’s Coaching Education Clinics are this weekend, November 15th & 16th, at Mercy Academy in Louisville. He said that we may need to hold indoors due to inclement weather and he is searching for a different site for Sunday due to a basketball tournament in one of the gyms.
Registration so far is: Level I men’s: 22, Level II men’s: 13; Level I women’s: 17 and Level II women’s: 8. These numbers satisfy the USL minimums, but he was hoping for higher numbers with new certification requirement. Dean asked Board members to help staff, especially during 8:15-9:30 for check-in. Ann, Rachel and Wayne agreed to help Saturday and Ann, Erin, Brandon & Chris agreed to help Sunday. Dean has the USL materials and equipment in hand.

Brandon said that the Georgetown College players will volunteer at the January 31st Level I clinic.

Dean said he has been asked what the penalty is if a team doesn’t have a certified coach. Sean suggested being ineligible for grants. Ann said that would motivate new teams, but being ineligible for tournament play may be better for established teams. Dean will put some thought to penalty.

Dean reported that in the summer of 2015, we will have the opportunity to “train the trainers” which will allow us to have local trainers who can provide these clinics easier.

Brandon suggested adding CPR/First Aid training since it is required for many coaches and would increase the value for the day. 

Program Development-

Sean reported that Madison County boys have joined the Commonwealth league. 
He met with Barrett Middle School AD (Louisville) about 7/8 boys and he is committed. Fifteen boys are interested at this point. They will be holding a parent interest meeting Wednesday 11/12 for both boys and girls after getting interest from girls. Sean, a representative from Stickhead and a couple of coaches plan to attend the meeting. 
Tom reported that Turkeyfoot Middle School (NKy) team is going and he is meeting with the Principal and two coaches Friday then will have a parent meeting next week. Between 20-25 kids interested. Turkeyfoot MS would like to join LYLA.
Greg suggested holding Program Development clinics to all who may be interested rather than at each school. During this discussion it was suggested that Sean make a presentation to the board about the Program Administration Manual. 

Finance-

Greg reported that Chris will review grant requests with Finance Committee and make recommendations to Board.

High School Boys-

Greg reported that Andy has taken the Head coaching job at Tates Creek (Lexington) and resigned from the KLA Board. Greg is the acting commissioner with Erik Johnson and Nick Lauletta. He said that two new teams have formed in Hardin County and Elizabethtown will play as a club. 
Louisville Youth-

Scott has been forming a contact list for the approximately 32 Middle School and Youth Boys teams. He will be holding a kickoff meeting on November 23rd at 4:00 at Kentucky Country Day where he will discuss player assignment and game scheduling. He is working with Sean, Greg and USL to get player registration online for team assignment. Greg pointed out this is a major change. 
Scott will send a reminder to coaches about coaching clinic this weekend.

Greg reported that Mike Havill has submitted recommendations to Bantam (3/4) League Operating Procedures (LOP) and these will be voted on in December.

Middle School/Youth girls- no report

Officials-

Bluegrass Lacrosse Officials Association (BLOA)- no report
Kentucky Lacrosse Umpires Board (KLUB)- Erin reported that new officials had been shadowing fall indoor games. Greg has spoken with John Worthington (President) regarding recruitment strategy.

Hall of Fame event-

Ann reported that committee is scheduled to meet Wednesday.
College-

Malorie stated she is very interested in seeing new program development in Eastern Kentucky and will contact Sean and Tom. UPike held a clinic that was attended by 25 children ages 7-13.

Kevin discussed post-collegiate men’s playing opportunities with Monday night box lacrosse at Mockingbird Valley Soccer Club (Louisville) and the Makers Mark team. 

Ann said that we need to consider forming some opportunities for summer pick up games for college students to keep their lacrosse interest as a way to keep them engaged as potential coaches and officials upon graduation.

Old Business
none
New Business
Greg reported there has been discussion about U-9 boys. Ann suggested looking into summer clinics rather than leagues/games/tournaments as a KLA fundraiser. It was suggested these could be co-ed.
Erin discussed the High School girls teams in Lexington area (Tates Creek, Bryan Station and Henry Clay) looking for a league structure separate from Lexington Youth Lacrosse Association (LYLA). Heidi Mella is the current coordinator and it was discussed that Scott County, Martha Layne Collins and Notre Dame might be interested in participating as well as new teams at Elizabethtown and Madison County. The Lexington Fillies have formed as a club travel team from the fall ball players. It was suggested that a similar Commonwealth League might work and Erin should meet with Greg, Dean and Sean to discuss.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:17 PM. The next meeting will be Sunday, December 7th from 4:30-6:15 via teleconference.
Respectfully submitted, 

Rachel Harman, Secretary
Addendum 01 to November 10th Meeting Minutes 

Turkeyfoot Grant Request

November 19, 2014

Email Distribution List- Kevin Burns, Wayne Coffey, Brandon Davis, Ann Fleming, Sean Fox, Mike Havill, Dennis Johnson, Chris Niblock, Greg Schuler, Bill Simms, Malorie Stockwell, Dean Walker, Charles Brown, Tom McKee, Rachel Harman, and Virgil Lyons

New Business

Chris Niblock made a motion “to move forward with granting Turkeyfoot Middle School $1,149.20 for team equipment”.
Chris Niblock sent an email to the members listed above with Turkeyfoot Middle School’s grant request attached. He asked for the board’s approval to move forward with granting $1,149.20. This amount covers the requested equipment minus the scoreboard. He stated Middle School teams can do without an electronic scoreboard, using a flip scoreboard and a phone for the time.

In addition Chris stated that KLA has receive requests from another 5-6 programs for grant opportunities which he will be sending to the board for review in December.

Sean asked Tom to provide an update on their status as a team first because there is work to be done before Turkeyfoot principle will give the team the GO. Tom responded “this is a catch 22 situation, the principal wants to see the funding prior to approving the team. However, if funding is approved and it doesn't work out I can assure the board no funds will be spent, just getting the approval will go a long way in this process. NO checks need to be disbursed at this time.” Tom abstained from voting on this matter. Tom also explained the principal had couple of concerns, funding was the major issue. She wanted to know the schedule, number of home games, funding source and what if a kid wants to play but don’t have the money. She was told that the schedule was in process and that if a kid wants to play we would try to outfit them as best we could with donated gear and help with any player fees.

Ann stated to the new members that the Finance Committee reviews grant applications, makes recommendations to Board, usually handles ordering of requested equipment (for best consolidated pricing) and does not grant items until it is clear team is a go.

Sean asked Tom is they had connected with LYLA yet? Tom responded that Dan has been in contact with LYLA and working with them to join the league.

Sean asked are they planning to use Turkeyfoot as home field or some other Park?  Is Dixie HS in play? Tom replied that they plan to use Turkeyfoot.

The motion to approve the grant as it is recommended passed by a vote of 11 yeas and 0 nays.

Erin Meyer – Yes

Charles Brown – Yes

Ann Flemings - Yes

Wayne Coffey – Yes

Mike Havill – Yes

Sean Fox – Yes

Malorie Stockwell – Yes

Kevin Burns – Yes

Dennis Johnson – Yes

Virgil Lyon – Yes
Rachel Harman - Yes
The emails ended upon approval on November 20, 2014 at 6:57 am.
Respectfully submitted, 

Rachel Harman, Secretary
Addendum 02 to November 10th Meeting Minutes 

50% Subsidy Grant Request

November 24, 2014

Email Distribution List- Kevin Burns, Wayne Coffey, Brandon Davis, Ann Fleming, Sean Fox, Mike Havill, Dennis Johnson, Chris Niblock, Greg Schuler, Bill Simms, Malorie Stockwell, Dean Walker, Charles Brown, Tom McKee, Rachel Harman, and Virgil Lyons

New Business

Greg made a motion “to offer a 50% subsidy to any person taking a level 1 or Level 2 USL approved CEP clinic from the state of KY”.
The motion to approve the grant as it is recommended passed by a vote of 11 years and 0 nays.

Erin Meyer – Yes

Charles Brown – Yes

Ann Flemings - Yes

Wayne Coffey – Yes

Mike Havill – Yes

Sean Fox – Yes

Malorie Stockwell – Yes

Kevin Burns – Yes

Dennis Johnson – Yes

Virgil Lyon – Yes
Rachel Harman - Yes
The emails ended upon approval on November 20, 2014 at 6:57 am.
Respectfully submitted, 

Rachel Harman, Secretary

